
 “An Accepted Medical Use Supporter”  

 

Akamai Cannabis Clinic 
3615 Harding Ave, Suite 304 

Honolulu, HI  96816 
 

February 8, 2019 

 

Susan Ballard, Chief of Police 

Honolulu Police Department 

801 South Beretania Street 

Honolulu, HI  96814 

 

 

Dear Chief Ballard, 

 

I have a law enforcement question regarding a patient with the following background: 

 

[1] Previously registered with Hawaii’s Medical Use of Cannabis Program in order to 

engage in the medical use of Cannabidiol (CBD). 

 

[2] Allowed registration with Hawaii’s Medical Use of Cannabis Program to expire over 

one year ago, when CBD products started becoming commercially available in Hawaii. 

 

[3] Would now like to apply for a new firearms permit in Honolulu County. 

 

Could you please tell me your department’s policy regarding this patient’s situation. 

 

Thank you for your help with this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Clifton Otto, MD 

 
 


